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COVID INFORMATION & RESOURCES

Thank you for reading this news bulletin and for staying up to date on county

issues. At the forefront of most everybody’s mind remains the pandemic. Despite

some commentary on social media and in other places, the county remains

committed to providing you with the latest information on the effects of Covid in

our community and the resources available to you to keep yourself and your

family safe. It is simply not true that the county has stopped informing the public,
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through the media or otherwise, on the course of the disease. 


My staff and I have prepared the following list, with links to county resources, to

assure you that the information we all need remains available and transparent,

and, more importantly, to give you a single place – this news bulletin – for you to

go to stay informed.


General Information: The county Health Care Agency (HCA)

website, occovid19.ochealthinfo.com, is accessible to the public and provides

links to case counts, including equity initiatives, health offi cer orders, general

FAQs and latest news.  Links to prevention, which includes information for

unvaccinated individuals, information for vaccinated individuals and testing

information.  This site also provides the public with information on how and

where to get tested, the latest vaccine news, where vaccinations are available,

vaccine taskforce meeting information, the current number of vaccines

administered in OC, vaccine aftercare, and vaccine effectiveness. The site also

includes mental health information.  


 


Covid Numbers: HCA updates the county's Covid numbers on a daily basis (case

data reported each day has approximately a one-day delay from the time HCA

receives reports from CalREDIE until reported on the website). Other

information available includes Covid cases in schools, and Covid cases by city.

This information is accessible to the public and can be found

here:  https://occovid19.ochealthinfo.com/coronavirus-in-oc


 


HCA Press Releases: The HCA also distributes a weekly Press Release with

current Covid information, usually on Fridays. These Press Releases are available

to the public here: https://occovid19.ochealthinfo.com/#LatestNews


 


CEO/HCA Media Briefi ngs: County CEO Frank Kim and County Health Officer

Clayton Chau have a weekly media briefing conference call on Fridays to provide

media outlets with an update on the county's Covid-19 response, and any new

orders from the State Public Health Officer. The media briefing is also the place

where media outlets can ask questions of CEO Kim and Dr. Chau.  My office is

provided with the dial-in information which we will share with any district

resident upon request.  


 


Additional Covid Briefi ngs: In order to keep other community leaders fully

informed, Dr. Chau and his staff have a weekly conference call with all OC School
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District Superintendents and a bi-weekly conference call with OC Mayors. HCA

also updates me and my colleagues by email on a weekly basis, usually on

Thursday evenings or Friday mornings, to keep the Board members and our staffs

apprised of vaccination information and all other Covid issues. This email, along

with the weekly numbers, are then posted on the OC Health

Care Agency’s Facebook and Twitter pages.


 


Social Media:  Between August 1, 2021 and August 31, 2021 HCA had 329 posts

regarding Covid information on Facebook. Between August 1, 2021 and August

31, 2021, HCA tweeted 395 times regarding Covid information. Access the

Agency’s Facebook and Twitter accounts to receive these updates.  


 


Public Hotline: The OC Covid-19 Hotline is available to answer questions about

vaccine-related issues, including booking appointments, location selection, or

assistance with transportation. Live operators are available Monday - Friday from

8 a.m. to 5 p.m. at (714) 834-2000. 

WHAT'S HAPPENING
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ORANGE COUNTY, CA — Looking forward to hosting our Third District Job
Fair. Please share if you know anyone looking for a job or any employers
seeking talent. http://OConestop.com/jobfairs.
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John Wayne Airport Launches WebTrak Application

(SANTA ANA, CA) – On September 1, 2021, John Wayne Airport successfully

launched WebTrak, a web-based flight tracking system that shows aircraft flight

activity in the vicinity of the Airport and surrounding neighborhoods.


The application supports a public access platform providing residents with the

ability to view and research flight activity and provide feedback on noise events.


Residents are able to utilize user-friendly tools in WebTrak to locate a date and

time of interest and display relevant flight activity. The system has been fully

integrated with the current Noise Event Portal, Viewpoint, allowing individuals to

report a noise event directly from the WebTrak map interface tool.


This interactive, map-based tool provides visual information on aircraft as they

depart and arrive at the Airport. The data posted through the application enables

the community to see actual flight tracks and noise levels in a way that is easy to

understand and facilitates investigation of noise concerns. Everything that is

presented through WebTrak is in near real-time, delayed for security purposes,

and identical to the data that the Airport utilizes in their Airport Noise and

Operations Management System.


John Wayne Airport has one of the most stringent aircraft access and noise

monitoring programs in the United States and, perhaps, the world. For more



information about the John Wayne Airport Access and Noise Office, please

visit https://www.ocair.com/about/administration/access-noise/.

For more information and to access the WebTrak flight tracking viewer,

visit https://www.ocair.com/about/administration/access-noise/flight-tracker/

RECOGNITIONS 



SANTA ANA, CA —Supervisor Wagner had the privilege of presenting a

resolution to Jerri Rosen to honor her 31 years of community service. Jerri is the

retiring CEO and Founder of Working Wardrobes, an organization that helps

over 5,000 men, women, and veterans annually re-enter the workforce with

newfound confidence. Our community is a better place because of Jerri's vision

and life's work.

YORBA LINDA, CA —Supervisor Wagner attended a special remembrance

ceremony at the Nixon Library on Saturday, September 11, 2021.  
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The outdoor hybrid event featured 23 tons of wreckage from New York

City's World Trade Center, while the Orange County Fire Authority drove a fleet

of trucks with Ladder Truck 32. The displays serve as a civics education for young

people — a reminder of the tragedy that took place on American soil 20 years

ago. 


Traditions included paying tribute to those who tried to help others in the attack,

a presentation of the colors, singing of the National Anthem, and musical

performances by the Orange High School Concert Choir, the Orange County

Chamber Singers and Masters Choral, and the Villa Park High School Band. 


We will never forget the devastation to our country, the lives lost, and the acts of

heroism on 9/11.


View the full video

Thanks for reading! 

Supervisor Don Wagner is proud to represent nearly 600,000 diverse residents

in the communities of Anaheim Hills, Irvine, Tustin, North Tustin, Villa Park,

Orange, the unincorporated canyons, and Yorba Linda. Team Wagner is honored to

serve you. 

Email: 


DONALD.WAGNER@OCGOV.COM

Third District Mailing Address:


OC BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
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THIRD DISTRICT


333 W. SANTA ANA BLVD


SANTA ANA, CA 92701


Office number: 


(714) 834-3330
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